
World Teachers’ Day was celebrated last week on Friday 
October 25th. This day provided an opportunity to say thank 
you and acknowledge the incredible contributions our 
teachers make to our community. On behalf of our school 
community, I would like to express gratitude for the 
commitment our teachers demonstrate toward our students 
through the programs they provide to build their knowledge, 
creativity, and resilience. Thank you for your work, patience, 
and support in providing optimum opportunities for our 
students. 
 

Well done to everyone involved with our recent Year 4 camp to 
Woorabinda. The students enjoyed having the opportunity to 
decide and direct their activities on the second day. The 
weather was lovely allowing students to enjoy each activity in 
its entirety.  On behalf of our students and parents, I would like 
to extend my appreciation to our staff for their commitment 
and support of your children as they assisted the students to 
ensure they had an enjoyable time, whilst participating in the 
various activities on camp. 
 
Last night our year 5 and 6 students treated our school 
community to a wonderful and entertaining musical 
performance. This year our students are performing “Alice in 
Wonderland Jnr” and was appreciated by the audience at the 
Cardinia Cultural Centre. Once again, the performance put on 
by our students reflected their commitment and the 
preparations which have been organised by our Performing 
Arts team of Ms Windust and Ms Dahmen. Putting on a 
performance of this quality is a fantastic effort by all involved. 
As well as the people mentioned above, other staff members 
and parents have assisted with props and costumes. Thank 
you also to our parents and families for your continued support 
of our Performing Arts through your provision of costumes for 
the children and your purchase of performance tickets. 
Congratulations to all involved. There are a few tickets 
available to the second performance tonight, 7pm if you are 
wanting to see another wonderful musical performance by our 
students. 
 
On Monday the school improvement team participated in the 
final day of our school review. The conversations and 
accolades from the review panel members yesterday were 
extremely positive about our ongoing work and the 
achievements gained over the past four years.   
The framework of our next School Strategic Plan was 
developed from our observations and conversations. The plan 
includes goals, key implementation strategies and targets for 
our students’ learning and wellbeing. I look forward to sharing 
the final report and the new Strategic Plan with our school 
community when they have been endorsed by the Department 
of Education and ready for publication.  
 

On Wednesday, October 23rd PLPS had our boys Tennis team 
participate in the Division competition. The weather allowed for 
a great day of tennis. The boys competed well and were 
victorious in their respective competitions. Congratulations to 
all the students involved and we wish them all the best at the 
Regional competition on Wednesday, November 13th. 
We also had the girls basketball team competing at the Division 
competition. Well done to all the girls that participated and 
their fabulous effort with a runners up result. 
 
Our students are currently working hard with Ms Lowndes and 
Ms Kacew-Brown to finalise some artworks for the PLPS ART 
Show. Information relating to the events and times will be 
posted on Compass next week. We are looking forward to 
showcasing and celebrating our students’ artwork on opening 
night Tuesday, November 26th at the Cardinia Cultural Centre. 
The show will open at 3.30pm and will conclude at 7.00pm.  
 
Next Thursday, November 7th, all families with students 
currently in Prep to year five will receive information via 
Compass for book packs and parent payments for 2025. As 
indicated in this information, our book packs will need to be 
ordered online. If parents are wanting to order the student 
book packs through our preferred supplier Maxim, orders need 
to be placed and paid for by Tuesday, December 31st, 2024. If 
you believe ordering and paying for book packs by this date 
could be problematic for your family, please call the school on 
5940-9532 and speak to Julie, our Business Manager, who can 
assist with ordering and payment plans.  All the book packs 
ordered will be delivered to the students’ learning spaces ready 
for them to access and use on their first day of the 2025 school 
year.   
 
As term 4 continues, the planning and preparations for the 
2025 school year are well under way. We have commenced the 
development of our staffing plan for next year. The key driver of 
this plan is having an accurate figure regarding our student 
enrolments for next year.  Currently we have 93 Prep students 
enrolled to commence their formal education next year at 
PLPS. Enrolments have also been received for students in other 
year levels across the school.  
Thank you to those parents who have taken the opportunity to 
inform the school that their children will not be attending PLPS 
next year. If you are aware that your child will not be attending 
our school next year, could you please contact our school 
office on 5940-9532 to let us know. Your assistance with this is 
very much appreciated and allows us to accurately plan for 
2025. 
 
Kerrie Kingston-Gains 
Principal  
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DIARY DATES 
 

 

Thursday 31st October: Year 5/6 ‘Alice in Wonderland Jr.’ Senior Musical 

 

Tuesday 5th November: Melbourne Cup Day Public Holiday  

 

Wednesday 6th November: Prep 2025 Information Night  

(enrolled students only) 

 

Wednesday 13th & Thursday 14th November: Prep 2025 Transition 

(enrolled students only)  

 

Monday 18th November - Friday 22nd November: Year 6 Canberra Camp 

 

Wednesday 20th & Thursday 21st November: Prep 2025 Transition  

(enrolled students only) 

 

Monday 2nd – Wednesday 4th December: Year 1 Swimming Program 

 

Thursday 5th December: Curriculum Day - Student Free Day 

(Students do not attend school on this day) 

 

Friday 6th December: Year 1 Swimming Program 

 

Monday 9th - Tuesday 10th December: Year 1 Swimming Program 

 

Thursday 12th - Friday 13th December: Year 1 Swimming Program 

 

 



Assembly Dates 
 

 

Whole School Assembly will be held in the school gymnasium 

 
Thursday 7th November - 9am 

 
Monday 18th November - 9am 

 
Tuesday 3rd December - 9am 

 

Friday 20th December - 11:15am 

 
 

Canteen News 
 

 

The last day for canteen for 
Term 4 will be: 

 
Thursday 12th December  

   

ICYPOLE FRIDAY 
 
 

We will be selling lemonade icy 
poles at lunch time on Fridays  

during term 4.  
 

Icy poles are $1.50 each and can be 
purchased from the Canteen. 

 

 

             Hats   
 

Hats are part of our school uniform in Term 4. 
 

It is strongly recommended that all students have their hats 
on when they play at recess and lunch time out in the yard.  

 
Please remember to label your hats too! 









 

School Crossings 
 

Shearwater Drive and Everly Circuit 
 

 

This is just a reminder to parents of students that use the 

school crossings.  

 

As the safety of our students is our number one priority, 

could parents please remind and ensure students are crossing 

the roads at the designated crossings along Shearwater Drive 

and Everly Circuit and are not crossing the roads on their 

own.  










